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Year 1 Carol Concert

Year 1 had a fantastic time 
practicing for their carol 
concert this week. We have 
worked really hard to learn all 
of our songs and actions and 
we had a great time showing 
our wonderful singing to all of 
our parents.  We hope you all 
enjoyed the concert. 
We wish you all a Merry 
Christmas. 
Year 1

KS2 Carol Concert

Thank you  to all those who came 
to watch the KS2 Carol concert. 
The children have worked so hard 
learning their songs to be able to 
perform to you. I'm sure you will 
agree that they did a fantastic job!

End of term

We finish for the Christmas 
holidays today. We look forward to 
seeing you on Monday 8th January 
2024!
Have a restful break. 

Sainsburys food hampers

We were very fortunate as 
Sainsburys donated food for 
our hampers and we have 

been able to give out these to 
some of our community. 

Thank you. 

Year 4 Science museum Trip

Year 4 had a super fun day 
exploring the Wonderlab at the 
Science Museum. We got to 
experience live scientific 
experiments, explore our senses 
and even test friction on a slide!

Year 5 Planetarium Trip

On Friday, Year 5 visited the Greenwich Planetarium. We had 
lots of fun on the trip and took part in some great activities. 
We first saw a part of the museum and looked at the view of 
the London skyline from the observatory deck, then we visited 
the planetarium where we were taken through space to 
explore a range of planets and stars. Finally, we had an 
interactive workshop with one of the astronomers where we 
learnt some interesting facts about the sun, moon and Earth. 

EYFS Cinema Trip 

To celebrate the end of the Autumn term in Reception, we visited 
the cinema and watched The Grinch. This linked to our learning in 
English where we had a go at writing a caption about the Grinch 
and other characters. We were able to sensibly and independently 
sit in the cinema in our groups remembering great detail of the 
film. Reception thoroughly enjoyed their visit to the cinema to see 
the Grinch and had an opportunity once back at school to talk 
about their favourite characters from the film and what they had 
learnt on their visit to the cinema. 



Attendance Certificates

A huge congratulations to those who received 98% and 
above attendance certificates. We handed out an 

impressive 171 certificates for fantastic attendance in 
the autumn term. We appreciate that this term has 
been difficult for some due to the recent cases of 

illness we have seen and we thank you for helping to 
minimise the spread of these cases where possible. 

Year 3 Workshop

Year 3 attended a science workshop on their current topic 
bright sparks. The workshop was taught by fabscience and 
covered circuits and different electrical items. We made a 
human circuit, a simple circuit and completed and played 
with magnets and made a fan. The children worked in small 
groups to do these tasks and followed instructions to 
understand electricity, electrical items and circuits. Year 3 
understood what materials were good conductors and 
which items they could add into a circuit.

Christmas Jumper Day

On Friday 8th December the children and adults at 
Stewart Fleming put on their jazziest Christmas 
jumpers for the annual Christmas jumper day. It was 
lovely to see the school looking very festive. 

Year 6 Trip

Year 6 went to Chislehurst Caves on Friday 
and we found out that it was, in fact, a 

town underground! We experienced what 
life was like in one of the largest 
underground shelters in London.

Christmas Message
We would like to wish you all a safe, 

happy Christmas break.  As we all know, 
these are particularly difficult times for 
many people across our community.  If 
you are experiencing hardship, please 
speak to the senior leadership team or 

office team, who will be able to support 
you, or signpost you to an organisation 

that can help. 

Year 2 Nativity

Amazing singing, awesome acting and angelic angels 
made their way to St Michael's church this December 
for the Year 2 Nativity. Year 2 took part in some 
festive fun with each class learning many songs and 
having their own scene in front of everyone. The 
children and staff have worked extremely hard to 
retell the story of the birth of Jesus and they should 
be very proud of their efforts.

EYFS Carol Concert

To celebrate Christmas Reception tried really hard 
performing their Christmas carols in front of an audience 
for the first time and did amazing! What a great way to 

end our year! 




